
Broad Heath Primary School 
School Council Agenda 

 
School Council Meeting:  

Date: Wednesday 25th April 2023 @10.45am 
Years 2, 3 and 4 

  

Staff-Mrs Raja-Khan 
Year 2- Huzaifah, Sanya, Iqra, Haseeb, Liliana and Yusuf 
Year 3-Sidrah, Awais, Ameena, Ranj, Eliza and Max 
Year 4- Arfa, Mohammed, Yahya, Janelle, Eliza and Aryan 
Absent-  
 

Agenda: 

1. What activities would you like to do/see for the King’s Coronation Day? 

Year 2 

2R-Fun activities, have a party and sing Coronation songs. We would like to eat 

some special food and wear appropriate clothing.  

2W- Making things/craft, cooking and playing games. 

2B- Make flags, play games, painting, crafts, have a tea party and singing songs.  

Year 3-  

3R- Make paper crafts to celebrate the King Charles III. Paint the British flag and 

have fun! 

3W- Royal Bingo, Football, classic boardgames, golf, make an i movie about the 

king.  

3B- Making cookies, pin the gem on the crown, make crowns, Donkey Derby, 

making cards, creating timelines. 

Year 4 

4R- Mindfulness colouring, sports, acting, party games and portraits. 

4W- Have a party, circus, learn more about the King, make portraits of the King, 

dress up as royalty, face painting, eat ice-creams. 

4B-Making own flags, crowns, eat ice cream, get dressed up in royal outfits, pin 

the crown on the King. 

My response: Some amazing ideas, what a coincidence that Mrs Frankish also 

shared that the priority should be FUN! 

JF’s response: This is a great historical occasion and I hope you remember it with 

joy, enjoy! 

2. How is your year Group challenge and have you collated any evidence to make a 

blog for the end of Summer 1? 

Year 2 



2R - We are trying to smile at everyone and help others. Be confident and 

introduce ourselves with a big smile. 

2W- We are smiling as much as possible and pictures are being taken. 

2B- We smile and say good morning to everyone we see. Collating evidence is a 

little tricky because we mostly do this when we enter through the gates.  

Year 3 

3R- We need to do this more often and gather more evidence of litter picking.  

3W-We need to do more. 

3B- We need to work on this. 

Year 4 

4R- It is going well. 

4W- We have watered a vegetables, we have some photos as evidence.  They 

looked healthy and are growing well. 

4B- School council have been watering the plants and tracking their growth, they 

are looking very healthy! 

My response: It is wonderful to hear you talk about your challenges. Year 3 have 

promised to make a difference, just as they did last half term. Keep it up! 

JF’s response: Come on we are a great team at Broad Heath, make sure you show 

off your talents and tell the world how kind you are. 

3. Is lateness an issue in your class? 

Year 2 

2R -  

2W-Yes with the same people each day and they know who they are. 

2B- Yes, but it has improved lots!  

Year 3 

3R-We believe our lateness has decreased. It tends to be the same children who 

are late each time.  

3W-Has improved some children are still coming in after 8.45 and it is the same 

children. 

3B- Mostly children arrive on time but there are still a small handful of children 

coming into school after 8.45. 

Year 4 

4R-It seems the same children who tend to be late for school. The 3 children and 

parents are aware of the expectations and the importance of being on time. 

4W-Lateness has improved greatly.  We occasionally have children that are still 

late. 

4B- No, very few people in 4 Blue are ever late. 

My response: Sadly, Pastoral will have to get involved again! 

JF’s response: It is a shame that people don’t realise being late affects EVERYONE. 

Mrs RRK will be speaking to those who continue to not follow the Home School 

Contract. 

4. Do you read with the class teacher each week? 



Year 2 

2R -Yes but sometimes we read with an LSA if we run out of time 

2W-Yes, we read at least twice a week if not more often. 

2B- Yes, but sometimes, we run out of time so we read with Miss Bhangu and Mrs 

Begum.  

Year 3 

3R- Yes, we have read the Jam Doughnut, Planet Omar, the Witches and Oliver 

and the Seawigs, the Dragonfruit that grows in my garden. 

3W-Most weeks we do sometimes we run out of time, but we do Guided Reading 

and Miss Redhead reads to us a lot. 

3B-Children in 3 Blue read each week regularly with class teacher and LSA.  

Year 4 

4R- Mr Kane and Mrs Walker get through the class most weeks, time permitting, 

4W-We all read to a class adult weekly.  Most of us are now being heard read 

twice a week, often with the class adults.   

4B-We read with either Miss Woodman or Mrs Sanders every week. 

My response: Reading remains a priority at BH and you should be Reading to the 

teachers each week. 

JF’s response: Reading is a MUST! Everyone can read a couple of pages every 

night! 

5. How do you make sure the Kindness ethos is being implemented? 

Year 2 

2R-We respect each other and we try to always practise teamwork, helping 

others. We respect our environment and pick up litter. 

2W-We are kind to each other, smile and we work as a team. We look after 

people when they are upset and take care of our environment.  

2B-We smile and say good morning to everyone we see. Collating evidence is a 

little tricky because we mostly do this when we enter through the gates.  

Year 3 

3R-We are kind to each other and it spreads. We spread kindness everyday by 

helping others, playing with each other and looking out for people who are upset.  

3W-We help watch other and take care of each other. 

3B-We give to charity and help people and animals. 

Year 4 

4R-Remind ourselves what kindness is/how to be kind and keep each other 

accountable. 

4W-As a class we are reminded about the importance of kindness on a regular 

basis.  We make sure we are careful with our words,  we think about the feelings 

of ours, we help others and our partners. 

4B-We help people when they need it, stop bullying behaviour if we see it, listen 

to each other, offer to play with people who are on their own and check on those 

who seem upset. 



My response: You are amazing. We will start to use the Broad Heath Buddies 

fluorescent jackets, so children know who they can go to and Kindness can 

continue to be spread around the school. 

JF’s response: You are all kind, I see lots of lovely acts of kindness every day. Keep 

on being brilliant BH citizens. 

 

AOB:  Great photos! (Mrs F) 

 


